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August 6, 2024 

 

Kenneth Pogue, Director  

Office of Administrative Law  

300 Capitol Mall, Suite 1250  

Sacramento, CA  95814  

  

SUBJECT: Request to Publish Notice of Proposed Action for Rulemaking to Amend Section 

650, Title 14, California Code of Regulations, Scientific Collection Permits. 

  

Dear Kenneth Pogue:  

  

The purpose of this proposed regulatory change is to provide applicants for Scientific 

Collecting Permits (SCP) an up-to-date list of at-risk terrestrial invertebrates in California. 

The Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department) has determined that scientific, education, 

and propagation-related take of these at-risk animals should be regulated through the SCP 

process. Currently these invertebrates are listed on the California Terrestrial and Vernal 

Pool Invertebrates of Conservation Priority List (TVPICP List). This regulation change 

updates the TVPICP List, incorporated by reference in Section 650, dated January 2, 2024, 

based on the same criteria used to create the original list. The Department would like to 

have this rule effective the first of January 2025. To this end, enclosed for review and 

approval by the Office of Administrative Law is the initial rulemaking package for the 

Department’s proposed regulation. 

 

The Department requests that the Office of Administrative Law publish notice of this 

rulemaking in the August 16, 2024, issue of the California Regulatory Notice Register. 

Attached are the STD Form 400, Notice of Proposed Action, proposed regulatory text, Initial 

Statement of Reasons, TVPICP List, and the STD Form 399 with Addendum.  

 

 If you have any questions about this request, please contact Mike Randall, Regulations 

Analyst, at (916) 902-9109 or mike.randall@wildlife.ca.gov.  

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Charlton H. Bonham 

Director 

 

Enclosures 

http://www.wildlife.ca.gov/
mailto:ona.alminas@wildlife.ca.gov


 
Kenneth Pogue, Director  
Office of Administrative Law 
August 6, 2024 
Page 2 
 
 

 

ec: Hillary Sardinas, Senior Environmental Scientist 
 Wildlife Branch 
 Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 

Ona Alminas, Environmental Program Manager 
Regulations Unit 
Department of Fish and Wildlife 

 
Mike Randall, Regulatory Analyst 

Regulations Unit 

Department of Fish and Wildlife 

 


